EMBASSY OF NEPAL
LONDON,U.K.

Notice regarding Electronic Travel Authorization (ETA) Visa System

The Government of Nepal has recently introduced an Electronic Travel Authorization (ETA)
System replacing the handwritten visas and the Embassy has started issuing ETA document
effective from 24 August 2023. The traveller who holds the ETA document provided by the
Embassy should present it at the Immigration desk at the entry points in Nepal which will
be converted into a visa. The traveller can also choose to get a visa upon arrival as earlier.

Process of getting ETA document from the Embassy:

- Atraveller can apply for ETA using the Embassy’s website from the application link
below:
https://nepaliport.immigration.gov.np/onlinevisa-mission/application

- Select ‘Embassy of Nepal, London’

- The traveller can choose 15/30/90 days visa as required.

- The traveller should submit physical passport either in person or via post to the
Embassy along with the print-out of the visa application.

- After the Embassy verifies the ETA application, the traveller will pay for ETA (A
virtual payment link wili be sent to the applicant’s email if visa application is made

_ by post. A self-addressed return envelope should also be sent to the Embassy).
- The Embassy approves the ETA, and the document is provided to the traveller.

The ETA document is valid up to 6 months from the date of approval. If it expires before
arrival to the port of Nepal, the traveller should apply for another ETA. Ifthe ETA document
is lost, the traveller can submit an electronic copy of the ETA at the Immigration desk.
Alternatively, they can submit the passport that was used for the ETA application. Other
rules regarding visa application will remain same as before.
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